
February 24, 2017

The Robert Lee City Council 
met in Regular session on 
January 9, 2017, with Mayor 
Leroy Casey, presiding. Council 
members present were Roger 
Alexander, Shaunna Grantham, 
and Toni Rainwater.  Council 
members Janie Munoz and Joe 
Longoria were absent.

The meeting started at 6 pm 
with a quorum present. City 
staff  present was Kay Torres, 
City Secretary. A sign in sheet is 
on file. 

Open Forum: Council 
member Grantham requested to 
add the Pledge of  Allegiance at 
council meetings. 

A. Consent Agenda (Items A 
1-2)

Motion to approve Consent 
Agenda

#1; Minutes of  the regular 
meeting of  December 12, 2016,

#2; Monthly report,
A motion was made by 

Council member Alexander. 
The motion was seconded by 
Council member Grantham. 
The motion carried. 

B. Regular Business:
Agenda Item 3: Financial 

Reports 
City Secretary Torres 

presented the Statement of  
Revenue and Expenditures with 
Bills paid attached. Reports 
presented were generated with 
the implemented Asyst Financial 
Program. Council member 
Alexander moved to approve the 
financial reports. The motion 
was seconded by Council 
member Rainwater. The motion 
carried. Approval of  the 
financial reports will be placed 
under the Consent Agenda for 
future meetings. 

Agenda Item 4: Fire Marshall 
Position 

A motion was made by 
Council member Rainwater to 
appoint Mark Sides to the Fire 
Marshall position. The motion 
was seconded by Council 
member Grantham. The motion 
carried. 

Agenda Item 5: Red Canyon 
Gun Club 

A motion was made by 
Council member Alexander to 
discuss an addendum to the Red 
Canyon Gun Club Lease to the 
lease term, management and 
infrastructure. A motion was 
seconded by Council member 
Rainwater. Shaunna Grantham, 
Red Canyon Gun Club 

President, addressed the council 
and stated the request of  the 
Club was a 20 year lease and 
permission to add permanent 
structures which would include 
another shooting pavilion, 
concession stands, storage, 
restrooms, office and a 
classroom. The request included 
a water line to be put in to the 
range, or approval to run a 
water line from the city lake for 
restroom use. President 
Grantham also stated a request 
to add a caveat to protect the 
Club’s investment. Council 
member Rainwater moved to 
prepare an addendum for a 10 
year lease, approval to add 
additional structures, and a 
water line would be the 
responsibility of  the Club. The 
motion failed for lack of  a 
second. Following further 
discussion, Council member 
Alexander moved to table the 
action. The motion was 
seconded by Council member 
Rainwater.  The motion carried.

 JR and Jane Webb were named Valentine King and Queen at the recent Bronte 
Health & Rehab Center Valentine Day party.


